
   

  
  

St. Petersburg The Chairman of the Investigative Committee of
Russia instructs to report on the circumstances of a child's injury in
St. Petersburg

 

  

Mr. A.I. Bastrykin, Chairman of the Investigative Committee of Russia, instructed Mr. D.A. Ivanov,
acting Head of the Main Investigative Directorate of the Investigative Committee of Russia for St.
Petersburg, to report on the verification activities carried out in relation to the injured young girl,
who fell from a damaged swing in one of the areas of the Northern capital.

Earlier, a State Duma deputy addressed the Head of the Investigative Committee of Russia with a
request to pay attention to this incident.

On the instruction of the Chairman of the Investigative Committee, the progress and results of the
inspection is a subject of control in the Main Investigative Directorate.
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